
January 24, 2022 
 
Dear Holly,  
 
I'm writing as a proponent of HB 2513! Social Emotional Learning (SEL) is invasive to 
students and needlessly burdensome to educators. HB 2513 will inform parents and 
prevent schools from collecting massive amounts of data from unknowing 
students. Parents have the right to know what information their children are being asked 
to provide as they have the primary obligation of keeping their children and the child's 
information safe. SEL-related questions should not even be the primary focus of public 
education.  
 
Thank you, 
Betty Mattingly-Ebert 
Manhattan, Kansas 


